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Basketball                         
Basketball season is here! Many grade 6 and 7 students have dedicated themselves to this sport.  There is a 

basketball tournament scheduled for the beginning of March.  On March 3rd the grade 6 girls & boys will be 
playing at Mile 108 Elementary. Also, on March 3rd grade 7 boys will be at Horse Lake Elementary. On March 

4th the grade 7 girls will be play at Horse Lake Elementary. More details will follow for students involved. 
 

We would like to give a giant thank you to: 
Ms. Telford for coaching our boys team  

– Lunchtime practices Tuesdays & Thursdays 
Mr. Helmer and Ms. Simcox for coaching our girls team  

– Lunchtime practices Monday & Wednesday 
 

Rapid Tests 
We’ve got our shipment of Covid Rapid Tests from the Ministry of Health. Each student will be sent home with 
one box of tests on Friday February 25th.  
 

French Week 
February 22nd through 25th we are celebrating French Week.  Some activities include classes taking part in door 
decorating in the spirit of Carnaval de Quebec.  A primary and intermediate class will have the chance to win 
the prize of a pizza lunch.  Some activities going on this week include getting outside (skating at the outdoor 

arena and tobogganing at the park), croissants, French bingo, a trip to the movie theatre (for only the grade 6 & 
7 students).  What a great opportunity to celebrate the culture and French language.  A huge thanks to CPF, and 

French Immersion teachers for their contributions to making this week successful. 
 
Please note: skating/ tobogganing has been rescheduled for tomorrow Thursday February 24th!  

 
Pictured below is Mme. Ross’s class with Bonhomme. 

 

 



    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
           Buddy classes playing bingo!   One of the prize tables for bingo. 
 
 
 
 

                        
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

          Parents, please do not miss this event – to register click HERE 
 

Parking Lot Safety                               
Please do not drop off or pick up your children in the bus lane.  The bus lane is clearly 
labeled for buses only and has a do not enter sign.  For the safety of your children and 

everyone at the school please pick up and drop off only in designated areas.  Also, 
parents using the parking lot please drive slowly. Children may move quickly, and we 

want everyone to be safe getting to and from school! 
 

 
Upcoming Dates:  
March 7th- PAC Meeting 
March 7th – Social Media Awareness  
March 9th- Report Cards go home 
March 11th – Last day of school before spring break 
March 28th – First day back to school after spring break 


